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DIGEST 

Where bidder inserted 60 days as its bid acceptance period 
in the original bid form and also acknowledged an amendment 
that changed the IFB minimum acceptance period from 60 days 
to 90 days, the bid should not have been rejected as nonre- 
sponsive because bidder's blanket acknowledgment of the 
amendment indicated its acceptance of the longer bid 
acceptance period. 

DECISION 

Alaska Mechanical, Inc. (AMI), protests the rejection of its 
bid as nonresponsive by the United States Coast Guard under 
invitation for bids No. DTCG35-86-B-60040 for repair work. 
AMI'S low bid was rejected because of an ambiguity in the bid 
acceptance period. 

We sustain the protest. 

The IFB was issued on August 20, 1986, with a minimum bid 
acceptance period of 60 calendar days. Amendment No. 0003 
to the IFB changed, among other things, the minimum bid 
acceptance period to 90 calendar days. Although AM1 
acknowledged amendment No. 0003, it also inserted 60 calendar 
days as the acceptance period in its bid, which resulted in 
the Coast Guard rejecting the bid as nonresponsive for 
containing an ambiguity. 

AM1 contends that it demonstrated its intent to comply with 
the go-day minimum acceptance period by acknowledginq the 
amendment, and that its bid should be considered responsive 
in accordance with our decision in Walsky Construction Co., 
et al., .B-216571 et al., May 17, 1985, 85-l C.P.D. YI 562. In -- 
that case, the agencyad erroneousl$ inserted the number 10 
in the space provided for bidders to insert the acceptance 
period of their bids, which conflicted with a provision that 



stated that the minimum acceptance period was 30 days. The 
agency amended the solicitation by omitting the error and 
changing the minimum acceptance period to 60 days. The 
protester alleged that two bidders were nonresponsive because 
they had acknowledged the amendment without submitting 
revised bid forms. After recognizing that it could be argued 
that these bids on unamended bid forms were offering the 
lo-day period, we held that the bids were responsive because 
it was more reasonable to assume that, since the bidders had 
acknowledged the amendment, they intended to comply with the 
60-day bid acceptance period requirement and that the use of 
the unamended form was mere oversight. 

Here, there were no new bid forms issued but AM1 acknowledged 
amendment No. 0003 without taking exception to any of its 
terms. Moreover, AMI's insertion of 60 days in the original 
bid form shows compliance with the bid acceptance period then 
desired by the Coast Guard. By acknowledging amendment 
No. 0003, we find AM1 indicated its acceptance of the new 
terms contained therein including the new go-day bid 
acceptance period. Walsky Construction Co., supra. 

Accordingly, we sustain the protest and recommend award to 
AMI, if otherwise proper. 
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